
Western Whitewater Association 
General Membership Meeting 
September 10, 2018 
 
The general membership meeting was called to order by President John Bryant.  Thirty-six members were 
present. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting held on August 10, 2018 were read by Jayne White.  It was moved by Jim 
McGarvin to accept the minutes as read.  The motion was seconded by Grady White.  Motion passed. 
 
Debbie Thorson read the treasurer’s report for August/September.  It was moved by Dave Horton that we 
accept the treasurer’s report as read. Seconded by Shay White.  Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
 
Shay White presented the Hells Canyon Recreation Collaborative website for volunteering to work on October 
22.  There is also a handout available.  The website allows you to choose the date you are available to volunteer 
for the restoration of Pittsburg Landing.  The more people that sign up the easier it will be to accomplish our 
goal of cleaning up Pittsburgh Landing.  Some questions also came up regarding the parking lots and no room for 
recreational parking.  The question is can we get the guides to use the parking lot more efficiently.  Shay will 
check into this.   
 
Confluence Run ---  September 14, 15, and 16, 2018.  Chairs for this event are John Bryant, Dave Dickerson, Jim 
and Brandi Moore.  Jim McGarvin is supplying the corn…Chet Thorson will bring it to the canyon.  The Whites 
will be bringing in the steaks and chicken.  Everything is wonderfully organized.  As a reminder all times are MST 
(Mountain Time).  Northwest River Runners will meet us at the Confluence around 11:30 a.m. – 12:00 on 
Saturday.  This should be a great run for everyone.   
 
Debbie Thorson reported on the website.  We have had many good comments regarding the page.  Please 
remember this is a work in progress and we are still working on art work and content.  If you have any 
suggestions, please let Debbie Thorson or Dave Dickerson know so they can implement your ideas. 
 
New Business 
 
Reminder to everyone there is a Board meeting on October 1.  We will meet at Dave Horton’s shop at 7:00 pm 
everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
Tom Roach reported on the Hammer Creek Run to be held October 27th.  Tom inquired if we could raise the 
donation amount to $10.00.  Brad Ford moved that we raise the donation amount to $10.00.  Seconded by Shay 
White.  Motion passed.   
 
We were also reminded that the Banquet is coming up and we need to get donations and more volunteers to 
help this year.  Grady White moved that we reserve the Idaho Expo Building for February 2, 2019 and that we 
move $5000.00 from the money market account to the checking account for banquet start-up.  Richard Powell 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
 
Moved to adjourn at 7:55 pm. 
 
Respectfully, 
Jayne White  
 


